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To: CVG Airlines and Tenants 

 

From:  Brian Cobb, VP - Customer Experience 

 

Subject: South Airfield Drive and Wendel Ford Blvd Traffic Alert  

 

Date: April 26, 2017 

 

 Effective Monday, May 1:  

ANTICIPATED INCREASE IN TRAFFIC AROUND DHL FACILITY 

The recently announced Amazon Prime Air activity is scheduled to start Monday, May 1. The activity 

will operate from the DHL facility. Our Airport Community can anticipate an overall increase in vehicle 

and truck traffic associated with supporting this growth opportunity. The most critical congestion 

timing is estimated to be between 6:00 a.m. and 9:00 a.m. during DHL shift transition, trucks heading 

to the sort facility or staging, and other company staff located around the South Service Area who are 

headed to their work sites. 

 

All personnel are reminded to pay strict attention to speed limits, pavement conditions during 

inclement weather, and other potential hazards. The illustration below highlights the following key 

areas: 

 

• Caution is urged at all times, 

especially at those locations 

circled in red 

• Additional speed indicators and 

safety signage will be present 

along South Airfield Drive 

• Those tenants in this area 

requiring hazardous cargo [HC] 

deliveries (see route) may want to 

adjust their delivery schedules to 

avoid the peak 6:00 a.m. to 9:00 

a.m. window 

• Estimating an addition of 

approximately 30-40 semi-tractor 

trailers 
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• DHL has developed a staging area on the south side of the East Service road to alleviate any potential 

congestion along Wendel Ford Blvd; trucks will follow the route indicated to this location where they 

will be dispatched back to the DHL docks on Wendel Ford Blvd 

• Potential exists for additional truck congestion on Wendel Ford Blvd, headed North, as trucks 

position to unload/load 

 

 


